


particular, underground power lines were not given due consideration. The Final 
Environmental Assessment states: 

“An assessment of the underground alternative is not considered in detail. Given there is no above 
ground equipment that could ignite a fire under this alternative, risk of ignition is not expected to 
change from the current condition….” 

This argument is fallacious. It suggests the current risk is acceptable. We would counter 
that the existing power lines are already a significant threat to the community and should 
not have been placed above-ground in the first place. While the likelihood of a powerline 
causing a wildfire in VOC may be low, the impact could be catastrophic.  
Moreover, as our climate changes, the risk profile also changes – with an ever-increasing 
likelihood of wildfires. The notion that it’s okay to leave the risk “as is” while refusing to 
even consider underground lines is unacceptable to us as homeowners. 

Recommendation: Require APS to consider in detail the alternative of underground lines 
and provide to the public an estimate of how much the increased cost would affect 
individual homeowner utility rates. 

Issue 4: 
Our fourth concern relates to Arizona House Bill 2201, which was introduced on January 
23, 2025, after the comment period ended. This bill adds fuel to the fire, so to speak,  
to issue 3 by removing any incentive for APS to consider underground lines.  

The bill would require state utilities to submit wildfire mitigation plans, but it would also 
reduce the liability of utility companies – making it harder for homeowners to sue the 
power company if their lines cause a wildfire. This would essentially pass costs to 
individual homeowners (through higher insurance rates) when APS is at fault!  

APS supports passage of this bill. We obviously do not.  

Although the bill has not yet passed, we are concerned that APS’s position is emblematic 
of its priorities: revenue/profits come first, while the welfare of the communities it 
serves is secondary. The company’s position suggests that profits are the driving factor in 
APS decision-making and that it dismissed the underground alternative solely because it 
would cost more.  

The Forest Service, with its greater clout than a group of homeowners, was able to 
convince APS to bury the lines on certain public land. The fact that homeowner concerns 
were disregarded is simply wrong. HB 2201 and APS’s response to it makes the company’s 
motivations painfully apparent. 

Recommendation: Same as issue 3. Additionally, require APS to consider expected 
revenue increases likely to occur as climate change increases homeowner demand for 
power. The additional revenue could potentially off-set some of the additional cost of 
underground lines. We believe this potential revenue off-set is missing from the existing 
documentation. 

Issue 5: 
The final issue we would like to raise is the “Stewardship Agreement between the State of 
Arizona and the USDA Forest Service, Southwestern Region.” Although signed on October 
10, 2024, the project documents do not consider this important new agreement, where the 
Forest Service agreed to new policy objectives with specific instructions such as, “Manage 
risk across broad landscapes for improved fire suppression prevention capabilities, by 






